British Philosophy of Sport Association
Annual General Meeting

Friday 27th March 2009, 17.15 (Isla room, Dudhope Castle, University of Abertay, Dundee)

Chaired by Professor Stephen Mumford
MINUTES
1. Reports of the Officers of the Committee

Chair

Prof Stephen Mumford gave his farewell report as outgoing Chair. He reported that the Association was in a good state of health with a growing membership, links to other organisations, and a lively, well-attended annual conference. He also drew attention to remaining challenges. The profile and status of the subject area in the wider community could still be improved. There seemed also to be a lack of volunteers to come into the Executive Committee and help run the Association. It was made clear that non-UK based members were eligible to stand for the Executive.

Treasurer

Prof Steve Olivier reported that membership continues to grow and, following the annual conference, now stood at 55.

Publicity/Web officer

Dr Emily Ryall reported that some design changes were to be made to the Association’s web page.

2. Report of Editor of Sport, Ethics and Philosophy

His annual report was delivered by the Editor, Prof Mike McNamee, who was thanked by the Chair. 
3. Constitutional Amendments
Two constitutional amendments were proposed by the Chair:
A: that reference be removed under Article IV to odd and even numbered years in the terms served by the Officers of the Executive Committee. This amendment was PASSED.

B: that a new clause (k) be added to Article IV:

“The Committee shall have the power to co-opt other members on to the Committee for a period of one year.”

This amendment was PASSED.

4. Postgraduate student representative

The Chair called for volunteers for a new co-opted post on the Executive Committee of Postgraduate Student Representative.
5. Scholarships and bursaries

The Chair reported that the BPSA was looking for the best ways in which to spend its current funds. The Executive Committee had decided to prioritise the financial assistance of young scholars. A working party had been instituted consisting of the Chair, the Treasurer and Lisa Edwards to decide on how much was available to spend and how best it should be used.

6. Future Conference Sites

The following conference venues were announced for the following years.

2010 (UK): University of Cardiff
2011 (mainland Europe): Prague University
2012 (UK): to be decided (offers or suggestions to be made to the Chair)
7. Future Study Group meetings

Leon Culbertson reported on the future of the sport Study Groups. Stephen Mumford had agreed to host an event at the University of Nottingham.

8. Elections to Executive Committee

Elections were held for the following posts

Chair: 



Dr Andrew Edgar ELECTED

Vice-Chair: 


Dr Jim Parry ELECTED

Secretary: 


Prof Stephen Mumford ELECTED

Treasurer/Membership: 
Prof Steve Olivier ELECTED

Website/Publicity:

Dr Emily Ryall ELECTED

Member: 


Dr Leon Culbertson ELECTED

Member:


Dr Carwyn Jones ELECTED

One other Member post (held by Dr Lisa Edwards) was not due for election this year

9. Any Other Business

None

